Message from School Supervisor 校監的話

Nurturing Future-Ready Learners, Empowering Educators

Dear students, parents, teachers, colleagues, alumni and friends,

It is with great enthusiasm and a deep sense of commitment that I introduce myself as your newly appointed School Supervisor. As we stand at the threshold of a new academic year, filled with fresh hopes and possibilities, I extend my warmest greetings to each and every one of you.

My career has been dedicated to serving schools and educators - from nurturing future teachers as a Principal Lecturer at the Colleges of Education, to supporting school improvement as a School Development Officer at CUHK, and leading St. Clare's Girls' School as Principal. These experiences have cemented my belief that schools are not just places of learning, but communities where every student grows into their best self and every teacher thrives as a catalyst for change.

Stepping into the Leung Shek Chee College community, my role is not to impose change, but to listen, learn and support - building upon the strong foundations laid by the dedicated supervisors, principals, teachers, and managers before me. I am passionate about empowering our teachers to refine their strategies for teaching and students' development, whether by designing lessons that cater to learner diversity or fostering students' growth into independent, self-regulated learners.

I equally believe education must prepare students for life beyond textbooks. In our rapidly changing world, 21st-century skills, including critical thinking, creativity, problem-solving, resilience, and empathy, are as essential as academic knowledge. Together with our dedicated staff, I look forward to enriching our curriculum and co-curricular activities to nurture these qualities. Our goal is to ensure our students leave us not only with qualifications, but with the confidence to navigate future challenges, ready to lead and contribute meaningfully to society.

To our students: You are the heart of this school. Your unique talents and perspectives are what make our community vibrant. Never stop believing in your potential. Embrace this year as an adventure: be curious, be proactive, ask difficult questions, and learn from every success and setback.

To our teachers and staff: You are the backbone of this school. I am here to listen, collaborate, and support you as you inspire the next generation. Let us work hand-in-hand to innovate, grow, and make every classroom a place of joy and discovery. I eagerly anticipate collaborating with you, sharing best practices, and creating opportunities for professional growth that further ignite our passion for teaching and learning.

To our parents: Thank you for entrusting us with your daughters' education. The partnership between home and school is fundamental to our success. I welcome your ideas, feedback, and involvement as we work together to build a supportive ecosystem where our girls can truly soar.

To our alumni: You are the proud legacy of this school. Your achievements and ongoing connection and support are a continuous source of inspiration and strength for our entire community.

Leung Shek Chee College already has a proud history, and I am honored to contribute to its next chapter. I am confident that by working together with kindness, courage, and a shared vision, we will achieve new heights of excellence and innovation. Let us build a school where everyone belongs, grows, and succeeds.

May God bless you all, and may we have a year filled with learning, growth, and unforgettable moments. I cannot wait to embark on this journey with all of you.

Warmest regards,

Stella Chiu,

School Supervisor

September 1, 2025